
 

 

 
 
 

 
PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 
 
LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS No 82 OF 2015 

Our Ref:  MT/PYD/54/03/001 
 

01 October 2015 
 
 

Fire Drill on Board MV Diligence at Bighi Bay in Grand Harbour 
 

 
The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta notifies Mariners that the Mediterranean Maritime 
Research and Training Centre Co-op Soc. Ltd is organising a fire drill on board the MV Diligence which 
will be moored 100m from shore at Bighi Bay in Grand Harbour, in the following position:  
 
    LATITUDE (N)  LONGITUDE (E) 
 
    35° 53’.64   14° 31’.37 
   
This fire drill will take place on the 6 October 2015 between 0800 hrs and 1200 hrs. The fire drill 
will consist of a demonstration of extinguishing a small fire on board MV Diligence and the 
launching of a life Raft from this vessel. 
 
Mariners are to note the above, give the position indicated a wide berth, and a safe distance of at least 
100m.  Instructions issued by Valletta Port Control (Valletta VTS) when navigating in or out of Grand 
Harbour are to be complied with. 
 
Positions referred to WGS 84 DATUM. 
 
Chart Affected: BA Chart 177   


